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                15 September 2022 

          

Mr. John H. Anderson 

JBSA Executive Director, Community and Mission Integration 

2080 Wilson Way 

JBSA-Fort Sam Houston, Texas 78234-7680 

 

Juan Ayala (MajGen, USMC, Ret) 

Director, Military and Veteran Affairs Department 

City of San Antonio 

100 W. Houston Street, Suite 1008 

San Antonio, Texas 78205 

 

Dear MajGen Ayala 

 

       I appreciate the awareness your department provided my office with respect to the   

September 8th 2022 City Council A Session agenda item #15 dealing with the application by 

SJWTC, Inc. for water and sewer Certificates of Convenience and Necessity (CCN) within the 

City of San Antonio’s (CoSA) Extra-Territorial Jurisdiction (ETJ). 

 

       After review, we do not view the application to be a detriment to any current, or projected, 

water or sewer services provided by SAWS to JBSA.  Additionally, we do not consider these 

types of actions as lead indicators of future growth and/or development.  Existing CoSA and 

SAWS military notification processes provide us with sufficient awareness of pending 

development actions. 

 

       Again, thank you for the strong support and concern for impact to JBSA’s installations and 

mission partner operations.  My team remains available if you have any additional questions. 

 

 

Sincerely 

 

 

 

 

JOHN H. ANDERSON, GS-14, USAF 

JBSA Installation Encroachment Manager 
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